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Village of Bawlf      

Council Members 

Mayor  

Leonard Thompson 

Ph 780-373-3414 

lthompson@bawlf.com 

 

Deputy Mayor  

John Tessari 

Ph 780-373-2427 

jtessari@bawlf.com 

 

Councillor  

Ryan Mohan 

Ph 780-373-3454 

rmohan@bawlf.com 

 

Councillor  

Bruce Wells   

Ph 780-781-4265 

bwells@bawlf.com 

 

Councillor  

Joe Buchanan 

Ph 780-373-2261 

jbuchanan@bawlf.com 

Council meetings are 

open to the public and 

are usually held at 7pm 

the third Wednesday of 

every month in  Coun-

cil Chambers. If you 

wish to speak to Coun-

cil as a delegation, a 

written detailed re-

quest must be submit-

ted to the Village Of-

fice by 1:00pm on the 

Wednesday prior to 

the meeting.   

Village General Meeting  
Wednesday January 18, 2017  

at 7:00pm 

Bawlf Community Centre 
(no Regular Council meeting in January) 

 

An amendment to the Utility Services Bylaw 606 was passed at the April 2016 Council Meeting. 

Please note the following change that has been implemented: 

Charges and Penalties 

50. Any utility account in Arrears after sixty (60) days, will be transferred to the Owner’s property tax  account on 

day sixty-one (61) or the next business day, including all accrued penalties plus an administration charge as outlined 

in Schedule “A” of this Bylaw. The Village Administration shall notify the Owner that the transfer has occurred and 

the amount owing shall become part of the taxes owing on the property. 

Save the date!  January 21, 2017  
 WINTER FUN DAY  

AT THE LION’S PARK 
Sponsored by the Village of Bawlf Council 

Head on over to the new tobogganing hill on the east side of the ball diamonds for a day of  
fun winter activities for kids of all ages from 1-4pm! 
Featuring: 
 Horse Drawn Wagon Rides 
 Snacks & Hot Chocolate 
 Tobogganing 
 Winter Games & Races 
 Bonfire 

Fun Fun Fun for the Whole Family 

If you are interested in volunteering,  
please call the Village Office. 

The outdoor skating 
rink is open! 

The lights are on a timer and the 

skate shack will be open. 

Please remember no alcohol con-

sumption is permitted. Bylaw 

enforcement will be monitoring. 

For any questions or concerns, 

please contact Bryan Berg. 
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Events in January: 

Dec 26-Jan 2  

 Village Office Closed 

5 Recycle-Cardboard 

18 Winter General Meeting 

19 Recycle-Blue Bag 

21 Winter Fun Day 

School Happenings: 
Jan 9, 2017 - Back to school. 

Jan 12– Early Dismissal 1:45pm 

Jan 31– No School– Semester Break 

2017 DOG TAGS 
AVAILABLE AT  

VILLAGE OFFICE 
2017 Dog Tag Rates: 
January 1-31:    
      $30 (spayed or neutered) 
      $50 (non-spayed or non-neutered) 
After Jan 31st:  
      $40 (spayed or neutered) 
     $60 (non-spayed or non-neutered) 

Note that after January 31st,  
Bylaw fines may be applicable. 

David Knipe Memorial Library 

will be closed for the holidays 

on December 23 through to 

January 4, 2017  

when we will reopen. 

The library board and staff wish to 

thank everyone who donated items, 

volunteered and contributed financial 

support to the library in 2016.  A 

special thank you to the Bawlf and 

District Lions Club, Bawlf Recreation 

Board, Camrose County and Village of 

Bawlf for their financial contributions. 

Have a very Merry Christmas and 

Happy New Year! 

The Village of Bawlf 

Burn Pile is closed until 

further notice 

Daysland Skating 
Club Learn to 
Skate Program 
Age 3yrs and up 

Six weeks starting January 12, 2017 
Every Thursday at 4pm  
at the Daysland Arena. 

$80.00 for the six weeks 
Registrations form available and can be com-

pleted at the Daysland Arena. 

Deadline to register Janu-
ary 10th 2017. 
CSA approved helmet required. 

From the Bawlf Education Support Team (BEST) 

Foundation… 

$10,000 per year for the 

last 5 years has gone directly into 

the Bawlf school for extra educational 

opportunities for our students.  

Our next casino dates are  

Wed & Thurs, May 3&4, 2017  

at the Cash Casino in Red Deer.  

We need your help! 

We need volunteers for the following shifts each day: 

11am-6pm:   4 volunteers 

5:30pm-12:30am:   4 volunteers 

9pm-1am:   6 volunteers 
Hotels and meals will be provided for volunteers. Any 

and all volunteers are welcome; if you would consider 
filling more than one shift to reduce volunteer and travel 

costs, it would be much appreciated.  

 

We are happy to partner with other organizations that 

may be looking for volunteers in the future as well.  

 

To help out contact:  

Tammy Albers (Volunteer Casino Organizer on 

behalf of the BEST Foundation) at 780-781-2421  

or Shariss Piro (Casino chair) at 780-678-6965  

Or email bestfoundation91@gmail.com 

 

We appreciate your time and consideration in 

support of our students! 

mailto:bestfoundation91@gmail.com

